May 20, 2023

The Honorable Nathan Johnson
Texas Senate

P.O. Box 12068

Austin, TX 78711-2068

Dear Senator Johnson,

We, the undersigned, urge you to oppose H.B. 5, which is bad for taxpayers, bad for schools,
and bad for the environment.

House Bill 5 seeks to revive the failed “Chapter 313" economic development program, which
ended in 2022 amid criticism that the program used precious public dollars to lure new
manufacturing facilities, many of which would have located in Texas without the support, and
subsidized factories which pollute our air and water.

HB5 kicks renewable energy projects out of the program and expands beyond Chapter 313 by
allowing abatements for expansion of existing oil and gas facilities. It is bad for taxpayers, bad
for schools, and bad for the environment.

e BAD FOR TAXPAYERS - The Chapter 313 program has already committed Texas
taxpayers to $31 Billion in subsidies to large corporations, most of which goes out of
state. HB 5 would not only keep the floodgates of unnecessary tax breaks open, but
broadens qualifications to include expansion into more industries and to expansion
projects of corporations already located here. This bill would continue the long history of
abuse of taxpayer money and at the expense of Texas schoolchildren.

e BAD FOR SCHOOLS - 95% of schoolchildren were in districts that lose potential funding
because of Chapter 313. The program costs state taxpayers over $1Billion/year, money
which could be going to schools or other state priorities.

e BAD FOR THE ENVIRONMENT. In 2021, recipients of chapter 313 agreements dumped
more than 100 million tons of pollution into Texas skies. HB 5 would continue to
subsidize polluters while removing clean, renewable energy from eligibility.

In conclusion, we respectfully request that you vote against the renewal of Texas Tax Code
Chapter 313 in the form of HB 5. Instead, we urge you to support alternative policies that
promote fair and transparent economic development, adequately fund our public education
system, and ensure a level playing field for all businesses, including renewable energy, in
Texas.

Thank you for your attention to this critical issue, and we look forward to your support in
safeguarding the interests of Texas communities, taxpayers, and our children’s future.

Sincerely,


https://www.houstonchronicle.com/politics/texas/article/chapter-313-tax-break-18107479.php
https://comptroller.texas.gov/transparency/reports/tax-exemptions-and-incidence/2023/96-463.pdf
https://comptroller.texas.gov/transparency/reports/tax-exemptions-and-incidence/2023/96-463.pdf
https://www.austininterfaith.org/r?u=fk3qs1mHicx9-w03tafB2G8vNGMp4KGcuuJPtVN2YhbaU8uhsuqUGPW1sZDr7PktEYztwNMfAV6Rl3FvW7JRRBkDJsLyRLAzAbWT7yrjea_VBvTT07ifZmnH0bonpyDGXx2BznNFTnwwPVmxQthT1lkzfaj4xnxmjW086GqPK0OAdPDj3_GepCcw5FxRXjqwOGKOzM4EhZj-cWuuhKFxhyHbMjZ5N9S7RB_hHQdqnvPsDl6OEVdT8xWKCrKXTcbPKWLgmDZ9p9taAyyQswDU8g&e=81dc3ade9bc2e125f656745156b54502&utm_source=austininterfaith&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=cti_call_to_action_hb5_campbel&n=4&test_email=1
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/178HdhgqDCtZNhezy_p2wg1OZwZmepsST/edit#gid=441101098
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/178HdhgqDCtZNhezy_p2wg1OZwZmepsST/edit#gid=441101098
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